.At A Regular Town Board Meeting
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 7th day of February, 2005

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                     George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                     James E. Manley, Councilman

                                     Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:               Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                      James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                      Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                      Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman (Joined meeting at 7:23 P.M.)
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Charles Christolon, Meadow Hill
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      None.
4.    Public Comments on Agenda Items

      None.
5.    (7:00 P.M.) Public Hearing:  Local Law – Sewer Moratorium Extension

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal advertising 

      posting requirements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice was posted in Town 

      Hall since January 20, 2005, advertised in the Sentinel on January 25, 2005 and in the 

      Mid Hudson Times on January 26, 2005.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to open the public hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this proposed Local Law will 
      extend the present sewer moratorium until December 31, 2005, when the sewer plant 
      expansion is anticipated to be completed or substantially completed.  The Local Law 

      further amends the moratorium to allow those projects which have been in front of the 

      Town of Newburgh Planning Board and have completed the Environmental Review 
      Process on or before December 31, 2004 and which the City of Newburgh approved 

      for connections to be exempt from the moratorium.  There is a gallonage that the 

      Town is allowed under their current contract, prior to the plant expansion.  It is up to 

      the City of Newburgh whether they will allow additional projects to proceed based on 
      flows as the year proceeds.  The Local Law provides that where a project received an 
      approval or a variance which would have expired under the terms of our code or other 
      law, that period will be extended if indeed the moratorium was in effect that 

      prevented an issuance of a building permit or completion of construction.   

      Councilman Woolsey asked if this will exclude residential hardships and Mr. Taylor 

      said this does not change anything we previously did.    
      Ron Hughes / Pampas Lane

      He read that the completion date would be October of this year.  Jim Osborne, Town 

      Engineer, explained that the bid package will be available in the Town Clerk’s office 

      this Wednesday and the time of completion is 210 days. Mr. Osborne explained that 
      he gave that estimated time of completion and this is barring no problems.  
      Councilman Piaquadio asked where do we stand on the bidding process?  Mr. 

      Osborne explained that we will have the bid package this Wednesday.
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      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, explained that the invitation to bidders was in the 

      Times Herald Record today and it was not supposed to be in until Friday.  It will be in 
      the Sentinel tomorrow and in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday.

      Ron Hughes / Pampas Lane

      Why did you wait so long from the time of the bid advertisement and the time the bid 
      will be signed?  Mr. Osborne said there is a certain amount of time to give the 
      contractor to complete their bids such as calling subcontractors, materials and 
      bonding.  Once bids have been opened then you have to award the contract, which 

      usually happens at a Town Board meeting so we allow the Engineer to check 

      references and make the recommendation. After the contract has been awarded, you 

      are supposed to give the contractor ten days to come up with his performance and 

      material bonds and at that time you sign the contract. Once the contract is signed then 

      the clock starts.   For large projects it is usually a three to four week time frame.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio adopt the Resolution of SEQR 

      Designation and Determination – Local Law #2 of 2005 – Further Extending and 

      Amending the Moratorium on Sewer Connections in the Town of Newburgh, 

      seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption 

      of Local Law #2 of 2005 – Further Extending and Amending the Moratorium on 

      Sewer Connections in the Town of Newburgh, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 

      The next Public Hearing is not scheduled to begin until 7:20 P.M. so we will move to 

      #8 at this time.

8.  Deferred Compensation:  Administrators

      Councilman Manley spoke on this matter.  Every so many years the Town is forced to 
      go out to rebid its deferred compensation package for the employees.  To ensure we 
      are receiving competitive rates, we set up a committee consisting of himself, our 

      Town Account, Jackie Calarco, Officer Roger Roth representing the Police 

      Department’s PBA, Katherine Otis, President representing the CSEA, George 

      Woolsey, representing the retirees and as Councilman and Roseanne Smith, Personnel 

      department.  We had the opportunity to look at different plans.  At the present time 

      we have a plan through Hartford Life, which was taken out a number of years ago.  

      The committee looked at reactivating the old plan, Nationwide Retirement Solutions, 

      also known as PEPSCO.  It was determined that PEPSCO could be reactivated and 

      we can maintain two plans at one time. The committee unanimously recommends to 

      the Board to renew the plan with Hartford Life Insurance Company and reactivate our 

      Nationwide Retirement Solutions as Administrative Services and Financial 

      Organizations for the Town of Newburgh employees.   Councilman Woolsey said for 

      the record, he remembered a few years back when he first started, to make a change 

      from PEPSCO to Hartford there was a lot of controversy.  Departments did not have a 

      say in the change.  Since that was the case, we took a wise step by addressing and 

      making sure that all the people Mr. Manley had addressed, covered every department 
      within the Town.  Councilman Piaquadio wanted to thank his fellow Councilmen for 

      keeping him informed and for all the research they did for this. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution to Select 

      Deferred Compensation Plan Administrators, Financial Organizations and Trustees 
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      and to Award the Contracts to Hartford Life Insurance Company and Nationwide 

      Retirement Solutions, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
6.    (7:20 P.M.) Public Hearing:  Senior Citizens & Disabled Citizens Real Property 

      Tax Exemption

      Supervisor Booth asked Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the advertising and 
      postings have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice was posted in Town Hall since 
      January 20, 2005, advertised in the Sentinel on January 25, 2005, and in the Mid 

      Hudson Times on January 26, 2005. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this proposed Local Law.  This Local 

      Law will amend the Code so as to implement the increases permitted by State Real 

      Property Tax Law in income level eligibilities for the assessment exemption for 

      persons 65 years and over and persons with disabilities.  The base annual income 

      level for a 50 % assessed valuation exemption is increased from $20,400.00 to 
      $24, 000.00. The schedules for exemptions for higher income levels are accordingly 

      increased up to a maximum income level of $32,399.99 for a 5% assessed valuation 

      exemption. 

      Councilman Benedict joined the meeting at this time 7:23 P.M.

      Elizabeth Greene / Receiver of Taxes

      Mrs. Greene wanted to know if this would be on the March 2005 Assessment.  Mr. 

      Taylor explained that Michael Fogarty, Town Assessor, said it would take effect this 

      year and applies to the 2006 Town taxes and has no effect on the School District 

      taxes.  Mrs. Greene asked if there was going to be some kind of press release to get 

      this information out.  Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if he could 

      do a Press Release.  Mr. Zarutskie said it would be his pleasure if Mr. Fogarty would 

      assist him.  Mr. Fogarty said he would and also said a notice was done once already.
      Jerry Ebert / Sentinel

      This applies to the 2006 tax roll, is that correct?  Mr. Taylor said that is correct.  It 

      applies to the 2005 taxable status of March 1, 2005.  That date applies to the 

      assessment roll that is prepared for the school districts that are levied in the fall and 

      the January 2006 Town taxes. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to close the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5 – 0.      
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to adopt the Resolution of Adoption of 

      Local Law No. 3 of 2005 – Amending Sections 166-5 and 166-19 of Chapter 166 

      Entitled “Taxation” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – abstain; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 
      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 abstention.
      The next Public Hearing is not scheduled until 7:30 P.M. so we will move on to #9.
9.    Highway:  Seasonal Employees

      Supervisor Booth explained that at the last work session we considered the hiring of 

      the following people:  Anthony J. Crisci, Robert P Daley, Charles H. Hager, Peter F. 
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      Hopkins, Kenneth G. Martin, Robert W. Rose, Jr. and Anthony R. Scalzo as seasonal 

      employees.  They have been approved for employment by our personnel department.  

      Their rate of pay would be $10.00 per hour, effective February 9, 2005. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to hire the above list of people as 

      seasonal employees at a rate of $10.00 per hour, effective February 9, 2005, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

10.   Water Supply:  Promotion for Senior Water Treatment Plant Operator

      This is a recommendation from Jim Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to 

      promote William Manzo to Senior Water Treatment Plant Operator.  This position is 

      provisional upon Mr. Manzo successfully passing the promotional test administered 

      by Orange County Civil Service.  This will be effective Thursday, February 10, 2005, 

      and salary is per CSEA contract.   
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to promote William Manzo to Senior 

      Water Treatment Plant Operator, effective February 10, 2005 and salary per CSEA 

      contract, seconded by Councilman Benedict.   
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
7.    (7:30 P.M.) Public Hearing:  Local Law – Repealing Vehicle & Traffic 

      Surcharge

      Supervisor Booth asked Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the advertising and 

      posting requirements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice was posted in Town 

      Hall since January 20, 2005 advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on January 26, 2005 

      and in the Sentinel on January 25, 2005. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that as part of the state’s budget 
      process last year the state enacted a legislation which redistributed vehicle and traffic 
      fine income from municipalities to the state.  In order for municipalities not to be    

      adversely financially impacted by that redistribution the state allowed municipalities 
      to impose a ten dollar surcharge.  Subsequent to that enactment, state legislature 
      received numerous complaints from municipalities throughout the state and repealed 
      that legislation.  The Town having enacted a Local Law which imposed the surcharge 
      now is repealing that surcharge.  In order to get it off the Town’s books, the Town 
      needs to enact another Local Law Repealing the Surcharge.     

      Councilman Manley asked if there is a provision in the Local Law that if someone 

      has paid the surcharge, they can request a refund thru the chief fiscal officer of the 

      Town in writing within 60 days of the Local Law’s enactment.  Mr. Taylor said that 

      was correct.

      Jerry Ebert / Sentinel

      Asked what the amount of the surcharge was.  Supervisor Booth said $10.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the public hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption 

      of Local Law No. 4 of 2005 – Repealing Local Law No.6 of 2004 Which Imposed a 

      Surcharge Pursuant to Vehicle and Traffic Law Section 1809-D, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.
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      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
11.   Police

      a. Promotion of Detective

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to promote Douglas P. Scott to the open 

      position of detective.  The promotion would be effective February 10, 2005 at a rate 

      of $31.4087 per hour, per PBA contract.  Detective Scott would be on probation for 
      twelve months.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to promote Douglas P. Scott to the 

      position of detective, starting February 10, 2005 at a rate of $31.4087 per hour, per 

      PBA contract and a probation period of twelve months, seconded by Councilman 
      Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. Purchase of Video Systems

      This request from Chief Charles Kehoe came up at a Work Session and the possibility 

      of a grant was brought up.  Councilmen Manley and Piaquadio are meeting with the 
      grant writer on Thursday and there is a possibility there is grant money for this item.  

      Councilman Woolsey asked the Chief how many cars don’t have cameras and he said 

      Fifteen, five cars have cameras.  We will hold this until the next work session.     
12.   Fleet Maintenance:  Budget Transfers

      This is a request from Jim LaColla, Head Mechanic, to transfer funds as described in 

      his memo (see attached memo).  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the transfers as presented, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

13.   Engineering:

      a. Margate Meadows Subdivision

      This is a request from the developer of Margate Meadows to post the required 
      performance security.  The cost estimate is $213,835.00 but it doesn’t include any 
      line items for monumentation, As-Built  Drawings and Engineer’s Certification.  
      Based on this, Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, recommends adding 5% contingency or 

      $10,700.00 for the miscellaneous items bringing the total to $224,535.00.  The 

      developer is also requesting a reduction in the required security performance security 

      to account for work completed.  The total credit claimed for work completed is 

      $38,410.00.  Based on inspections, Mr. Osborne is recommending a reduction of   

      $34,570.00 be approved.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the performance security 

      of $224,535.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the reduction of 

      performance security by $34,570.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – nay; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – nay; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      nay; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion was defeated 3 nay – 2 aye.
      b. Tina Drive (Private Road) Performance Security

      This is a request for performance security to be set for the construction of a 350 foot 

      private road.  The cost estimate is $43,144.30, say $43,200.00 and the inspection fee 

      is $1,080.00. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the performance security 

      for Tina Drive at $43,200.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.      
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
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14.   Accounting:  Budget Transfers

      This is a request from Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to approve the budget 

      transfers described in the attached memo.  Town Law Section 117 prohibits us from 

      over expending a budget until a budget transfer is approved.  Councilman Piaquadio 

      said there are many transfers being done.  Will there be a copy available to the public 

      in the Clerk’s office?  Mr. Zarutskie said that can be done.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfers as 

      described in the attached memo, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
15.   Announcements and Presentations

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced the Draft Generic Environmental Impact 

      Statement and the Comprehensive Plan Update is available in his office.  The next 
      Public Hearing will be on February 28, 2005 at 7:00 P.M. in Town Hall.  

      Mr. Zarutskie announced that Town Hall will be closed on February 11, 2005 for   

      Lincoln’s Birthday, which is a state holiday and February 21, 2005 for President’s 
      Day, which is a federal holiday.

      Councilman Benedict explained that he was late due to the fact that he had a meeting 

      at the Recreation Department with the Seniors in reference to the Trip Policy the 

      Town just implemented.  There were approximately 60 seniors at the meeting.  He let 
      the seniors know that he would be bringing back their concerns to the Board.  One of 

      the basic questions was, is there any flexibility in the policy. They feel that signing 

      the waiver an infringement on their way of life.  He tried to ensure them it was not the 

      Board’s intent to infringe on their particular way of life.  They do have some sincere 
      questions and he hopes the Board would entertain their questions and at least provide 
      them with information that is accurate.  If nothing else it will open an opportunity for 

      us to share with them our intentions on these things.  They did want to come tonight 
      and he encouraged them to come to the next meeting.  They raised the question of 
      open government and he knows that the Board believes in that.  We aren’t afraid to 
      answer the hard questions and if we don’t have the answer, we will get back to you 
      with them.  Councilman Benedict will present to the Board the information he has.

      Councilman Manley wanted to add that he appreciates Councilman Benedict, as the 

      liaison to the Recreation Department, going up there and speaking on behalf of the 

      Board.  He wanted to reiterate to the people here and have the press report it, that this 

      Board’s intent of the trip policy was number one to address the concern of insuring 
      that the Town is protected and our Seniors are protected.  No one on this Board at any 
      point has said the intent of the Board is to use the trip policy to cancel trips.  It’s been 
      reported in the paper and in the press that it’s the intent of this Board to cancel trips.  

      That’s by far not the truth.  Whoever reported that or whoever told the Seniors that, is 

      an out and out liar and it’s unfortunate.  He said he has received a number of calls 
      from seniors that have asked if it was his intent to vote to cancel trips and it is 
      absolutely false.  He has told each of the Board members that.  The Board voted the 
      other day to send out to bid forty some-odd trips for seniors to go on.  If it as the 
      intent of the Board not to continue with the trips we wouldn’t go thru the expense of 
      advertising the bid in the paper.  It’s unfortunate that someone is spreading 
      this and frightening the Seniors.  It almost sounds as if we are doing this on purpose 
      to create a controversy.  It’s very unfortunate.  He thinks this Board has been 

      very supportive of trips and want to make sure they continue.  He knows that this is 

      the intent of each member of the Board.      
      Councilman Benedict believes he articulated that to the people that were there.  They 
      don’t necessarily believe that we were trying to cancel the trips.  Some questions 
      were raised about signing the waivers.  For example, if we indemnify and 
      hold harmless the Town of Newburgh, its agent, assignees and other legalese and 

      when something happens with the bus / cruise and the negligence is on the bus 

      company, will that senior by signing this waiver be able to get that remuneration if 
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      at all possible.  This is a question that he would like Counsel to answer later on. The 
      one thing he shared with the group is that this Board is flexible.  We are not ones to 
      say this is how we are going to do this and this is the way it is. There was a mix up or 

      lack of communication.  They felt they should have had the trip policy sooner.  They 

      wanted to know if it was in effect on January 1, 2005.  Why is it just coming up now.  

      Internally we will make sure the flow of communication is better.  They also asked if 

      any Board member was able to go on a trip with them and Councilman Woolsey is 

      the only one eligible.    

      Councilman Woolsey said he would love to go on a trip with them. He always helped 

      the PBA with senior dinners and so on.  The object of this guideline that we put out, 

      and this was a directive, was so that our people knew just exactly what they could do 

      and couldn’t do.  It had nothing to do with the Senior Citizens.  But consequently he 

      believes by us making this rule, everyone hates change.  This is where it started and 

      he will not elaborate any further but people hate change.  It was for the protection 

      of the Seniors and for the protection of the Town taxpayers and to try to run 

      something in a proper organization.  

      Councilman Piaquadio said other than signing the waiver or if a chaperone goes from 
      the Town, there is no difference.  Just procedure.  

      Councilman Manley said the Town wanted to make sure that it was Town residents 
      that were taking advantage of it and not people from other communities.  It is the 

      Town of Newburgh’s taxpayers dollars that is supporting it.  Unless there is an 

      overflow, then outside people can participate.  First choice should be Town residents 

      and that was one thing we supported.  

      Councilman Woolsey said it is not unfair for this Town Board or our Accounting 
      Department to know who is going on these trips.  It’s not unfair for our Accounting 
      Department to know what money is being taken in for these trips.  If it is, he is 

      wrong.  These are some of the stipulations we requested.  If this isn’t protecting your 

      money, he doesn’t know what is.  It’s not too hard to adhere to.  It’s a change and 

      people don’t like change.       

16.   Public Comments

      Ron Hughes / Pampas Lane

      Why is the addition taking so long?  How are going to complete it on time?  

      Supervisor Booth said they have been working except when we had subzero 

      temperatures.

      Charles Christolon / Meadow Hill So.
      The fire hydrants are not cleared out when it snows.  Who is responsible to clean 

      them out?  The fire district tells him that the hydrants belong to the water department.  

      Supervisor Booth said he will speak to Mr. Puchalski, Water Distribution Supervisor, 

      about this.

      Helena Guinta / Westwood Drive

      Maybe we could put something in the paper asking for residents to help out by 

      shoveling the hydrants near their home out.  Mrs. Greene, Receiver of Taxes, said in 

      the past they had the notice on the water bills but that didn’t work out.

      Patricia Williams / Bridle Path

      One week she was here and there was a large hole in the ground where the addition is 
      going, then another week it was filled in.  What happened?  Supervisor Booth said 
      when they did the elevations they found out it was below the flood plain.  How much 
      did that cost?  Supervisor Booth said they had to dig a hole to put in the footings any 

      way.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, asked if Mrs. Williams was implying that we dug 

      a hole for a basement, then decided to fill it in, that is incorrect.  The decision to 

      eliminate the basement was at the design phase.  Mrs. Williams asked if there was a 
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      Public Hearing on this project and Mr. Osborne said he believes there was a meeting 

      where the Board solicited input. 
      Several seasonal people were hired tonight and a couple of weeks ago three more 

      were hired.  At that time you hired them at $9.00 per hour and tonight at $10.00 per 

      hour.  Supervisor Booth said we are hiring them at the going rate and we will be 

      raising the previously hired employees to the same rate.  

      You just promoted Bill Manzo.  What is his rate of pay per the CSEA contract?  

      Supervisor Booth said he doesn’t have it in front of him but can get the information 

      for her.
      Ellenjane Gonyea / Linden Drive

      What is the status on the Town of Newburgh’s web site?  Councilman Benedict said 
      he spoke to the Recreation Director to see if he had gotten in touch with the previous 
      webmaster on this issue and found out that apparently he had been promised a 

      position and Councilman Benedict doesn’t know where that information came from.  

      He had asked the Rec Director to contact the webmaster and get the website back up 

      and running.  Ms. Gonyea said the last minutes on the site were June and to access 

      them now it has to be done through Freedom of Information.  We are still looking for 

      a company within the Town or even in this state to set us up.  Mr. Zarutskie, Town 

      Clerk, explained that he knows of at least two local web people who have reached out 

      to his office and he steered them to Mr. Masten.  Mr. Masten has spoken to them and 

      will present their proposal to the Board.    

      What is the status of the meeting with Code Compliance, Officer Yozzo and our 
      Association?  Supervisor Booth said he has not gotten them together yet.  Supervisor 

      Booth said he will try to get together with Mr. Canfield this week or schedules 

      conflict.
      The nine seasonal postings that were filled in the past few weeks, were they posted 

      and could anyone apply for them?  Supervisor Booth said they were advertised in our 

      two official newspapers and anyone could apply for them.
      Ms. Gonyea realizes this isn’t the Master Plan meeting but she would like to have a 

      definition of villages?  Supervisor Booth said we were talking about hamlets within 
      the Town of Newburgh.  Ms. Gonyea said the paper indicated thirteen hamlets.  

      Councilman Manley said hamlets in the Town are similar to Leptondale and East 

      Coldenham.  Ms. Gonyea wanted the definition of a hamlet.  Councilman Manley 
      said an area where there is a market or meeting area without having to go to a more 

      urbanized area.  Way back when, there were more hamlets that don’t exist any more.  
      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, asked if he could help out with the definition a little.  
      Under New York State law, a hamlet is an area which has a common name by 

      common consent, which people refer to, such as Coldenham and Leptondale.  
      Sometimes they have a Post Office, sometimes they don’t.  But they do not have a 

      local government.  Ms. Gonyea said there is no central feature.  Mr. Zarutskie said 

      there may or may not be a central feature.  A hamlet is informal.  Councilman 

      Piaquadio said hamlets go back in history to when roads were not great to travel on. 

      At the master plan meeting it was brought up to keep the names of the hamlets, so it 

      would stay alive in history.  Ms. Gonyea said it is a point of reference as in 

      geographic places.  It is not going to be bound as a community.  Jim Osborne, Town 

      Engineer, said the discussion of hamlets was an idea that was explored and it is a 

      potential as a small commercial node in some of those areas.  Thirteen hamlets were 
      mentioned as namesakes such as Gardnertown, Middlehope, Holt’s Corners and so 
      on and not all of them will lend themselves to the development of a small commercial 

      node.  You can look at Rte 52 and Lakeside Road where there is a cluster of 

      businesses there.  We are entertaining on Rte 9W townhouses and apartments with a 

      small wall of businesses within that development such a as laundramat, dry cleaners 

      and convenience store.  Design is another concept such as stone walls being built on a 

      voluntary basis but if a hamlet idea is instituted, it would be a mandatory design.  
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      If design standards are established, then the Planning Board would use them as part of 

      the approval process for renovations or plans.  Mr. Osborne wants to stress it’s only a 

      discussion.    
      Theresa Young / Mill Street

      Holt’s Corners was considered a Hamlet because Mr. Holt owned all that property.  

      In 1955, there were Savilton and then all of a sudden they took it off the map.  

      There is a problem on Rte. 32, it’s starting to sink.  Supervisor Booth said he will get 

      in touch with the DOT about that.   
      Lynn Warren / N. Fostertown Road

      How do you utilize the seasonal people that were just hired?  Supervisor Booth said 

      they are designated to work a certain time of the year and they can be utilized more 

      than twenty hours a week.  They first exhaust their on-call list then they call the 

      seasonal people in.

      Ron Hughes / Pampas Lane

      At the Filter Plant, no one else has a class 1 license besides the Supervisor there?  

      Supervisor Booth said that was correct.
      Patricia Williams / Bridle Path

      On December 29, 2004 you went into Executive Session and hired a lady according 

      to the minutes as an Administrative Assistant.  Mrs. Williams asked Mr. Osborne how 

      long his Administrative Assistant has been with him and he said for the past twelve 

      years he has had someone, not just one person.  While reading the minutes, she said 

      she couldn’t understand how this person was appointed and hasn’t even taken the 

      Administrative Assistant test yet, was appointed at a higher rate than Mr. Osborne’s 

      person.  There was no hourly rate listed in the minutes and to maybe make amends, 

      they increased Mr. Osborne’s Administrative Assistant to equal the person who hasn’t 

      even taken the test.  What is going on, it just doesn’t seem appropriate.  Supervisor 

      Booth said she was appointed as a provisional person and has to take the test when it 

      comes up.  This was a promotional position.  Mrs. Williams asked what was her 

      position before this.  Supervisor Booth said she was Assistant Recreation Director.  

      Mrs. Williams said she hasn’t been there in a while and Supervisor Booth said not in 
      the past eighteen months.  Mrs. Williams said then she got rewarded to this position 
      and paid at a higher rate than a person who has been in that position for a while.  Mrs. 
      Williams said she is only saying what was in the minutes.  You don’t hire a person at 
      a higher rate and again it was not listed in the minutes.  Mrs. Black does an excellent 

      job and she can’t put in the minutes what she doesn’t know.  Supervisor Booth said 

      that it should have been specified because it was stated at a previous meeting.  Mr. 

      Zarutskie said he is 100% sure there was a dollar amount.  Supervisor Booth said it 

      had the starting date and salary.  Mrs. Williams said the minutes state as previously 

      discussed.  Mr. Zarutskie told Supervisor Booth that he is sure it is in the 

      minutes.  Supervisor Booth said if it is not we will make sure it is.  There were 

      circumstances which cannot be discussed during the open forum why the choice 

      was made.  

Adjournment
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn the Town Board Meeting 

      of February 7, 2005 at 8:45 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 
      aye; Mr. Booth.  Motion passed 5-0.
  ___________________________    by     _________________________________

  Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
